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ADDITIONAL INSIDE INFORMATION ABOUT EXPECTED 2024 INTERIM PERFORMANCE 

This announcement is made by FIH Mobile Limited (the “Company”, together with its subsidiaries, the 

“Group”) pursuant to Rule 13.09(2) of the Rules Governing the Listing of Securities on The Stock 

Exchange of Hong Kong Limited (the “Listing Rules”) and the Inside Information Provisions (as 

defined under the Listing Rules) under Part XIVA of the Securities and Futures Ordinance (Chapter 571 

of the Laws of Hong Kong).  

References are made to (i) the Company’s statements regarding the Group’s expected performance for 

the six months ended 30 June 2024 (“1H2024”) on page 85 of the 2023 Annual Report; and (ii) the 

Company’s announcement dated 3 May 2024 regarding the Group’s expected interim performance for 

1H2024. 

The Company’s board of directors (the “Board”) informs shareholders of the Company and potential 

investors that after further assessment of the Group’s latest unaudited management accounts and other 

information currently available (which are subject to possible adjustments following further internal 

review and/or external auditor’s review), the Company currently estimates that for 1H2024, the Group 

is likely to record an unaudited net loss of approximately US$30,000,000 to US$34,000,000, as 

compared to the unaudited net loss of approximately US$49,835,000 for the six months ended 30 June  

2023. The Group's net loss has improved due to the enhancement of operational efficiency. The Group 

consistently adjusts its operations and staff to align with its business needs and closely manages costs 

and expenses. 

It is expected that the audit committee of the Company and the Board will assess the actual results, and 

the 2024 interim results announcement of the Company will be published by mid-August 2024.   

Shareholders of the Company and potential investors are advised to exercise caution when dealing in 

the securities of the Company. 

By Order of the Board  

CHIH Yu Yang  

Chairman of the Board 

Hong Kong, 26 July 2024 

As at the date of this announcement, the Board of the Company comprises three executive directors, namely 

Mr. CHIH Yu Yang, Mr. LIN Chia-Yi (also known as Charles LIN) and Dr. KUO Wen-Yi; one non-executive 

director, namely Mr. CHANG Chuan-Wang; and three independent non-executive directors, namely Mr. LAU 

Siu Ki, Ms. CHEN Shu Chuan (also known as Nadia CHEN) and Mr. CHIU Yen-Tsen (also known as CHIU 

Yen-Chen, Dennis). 


